Thursday, June 2nd, 2011 ---Scholarship Awards Night
I’ll start by introducing myself.  My name is Kimberly Maher, some of you may have known my late husband, Mr. Thomas Maher.  He was the former Chairperson of the Guidance Department here at New Hyde Park Memorial.  A position he loved because it encompassed everything he wanted in a job: to help, to assist, to teach, to learn, to guide.  Above all, he was able to be the same person here at work as he was at home.  He had as they say, “a great way about him,” but the one thing that stood out about Mr. Maher was his humor.  The way in which he could make someone laugh, smile, turn a bad situation into a simpler one…just by being himself and turning a little humor on the subject.
According to Webster’s New World Dictionary (yes, I am a teacher as well), the word “Humor” is defined as “a person’s disposition or temperament; a mood; a state of mind; the quality that makes something seem funny, amusing, or ludicrous; the ability to perceive, appreciate, or express what is funny; the expression of this in speech, writing or action.

As you know, the awards given out tonight are based upon certain criteria.  Each award has a different criteria.  If a student “fits the bill” for the award, that student has a good chance of being the recipient.  The Thomas Maher Scholarship Award is no different.  As you may have already guessed, the recipient of the Thomas Maher scholarship award should possess a certain level of humor.

Not only did I have the advantage of reading a written essay and multiple recommendations, I also spoke with some of the counselors and that helped shed some additional light on what this year’s recipient was like as an individual.  As I listened, the one thing that stood out in my mind was this student’s humor, ability to laugh and make others laugh. The fact that despite having difficult obstacles to face each day, this student goes about life in a light-hearted manner and all the while he’s concerned about others around him.   

Humor aside for a moment…This night was an event Mr. Maher took seriously.  He understood how important it was to recognize the hardwork and achievements of all involved; the students, parents, teachers and administrators.  Mr. Maher, himself, learned at an early age that he’d have to work hard for everything he got in life and he found that through educating himself and others.

This year’s recipient has been quoted by two different people as, “he is truly a remarkable young man and inspired me to emulate his spirit in my daily work…of all his characteristics his greatest strength is in his strong sense of humility…through his incredible journey he has held education as a top priority…through chaos and uncertainty he is still in charge of his education…he will graduate with his cohort of classmates and this is mainly due to his tenacity and eagerness to learn and succeed…there isn’t a person in our school who doesn’t admire him for his strength and willingness to perpetuate his dream of graduating despite the arduous journey he has endured.”
It’s an honor to stand before you tonight and to present an award in Mr. Maher’s name.  I often use the phrase, “this is what it’s all about!” to describe situations that just make sense.  I stand here tonight with the support and love of both of our families, friends, colleagues, and former students.  We all share a part of this award with one another, it’s our way of keeping Mr. Maher’s memory alive.  This award is two-fold: It helps us as much as it may help the recipient receiving the award tonight.

With that being said, this year’s recipient of the Thomas Maher Scholarship Award is…Sam Arikupurathu.
